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PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
 

Welcome to Education week next week! We are hoping that as 
many of you who are available will take the opportunity on 
Thursday afternoon 2.10pm ï 3.10pm to visit your child/renôs 
classroom to view their learning in action. In addition to the 
scheduled learning activities in class, your children may 
participate in a variety of lunchtime activities. On Friday 
following assembly (25th) please take some time to enjoy the 
gallery of quatrefoil shaped collage in the personal Learning 
Studio (adjoining the gym) - one quatrefoil shape from every 
student at Kurunjang - 590 in total. Unsure of what a quatrefoil 
shape is? The display will remain in the PLS for the remainder 
of the term so please ensure you donôt miss it.  
 

We would like to congratulate our students for their efforts in 
Year 3 and Year 5 NAPLAN this week. Writing was conducted 
on Tuesday, Reading on Wednesday, Language Conventions 
today and Numeracy tomorrow. Any students who were absent 
have the opportunity to sit a makeup test until tomorrow. Please 
enjoy the photos from Kim Mitchell (Leading Teacher for 
Teaching and Learning). Kim has worked tirelessly to ensure 
that every organizational aspect and contingency was covered 
and the conducting of the national testing on line has been 
seamless. All participating students will receive their 
participating certificates and all should be very proud of their 
efforts in completing the 4 days of the on line national testing 
program. The results of NAPLAN testing will be forwarded to 
schools and individuals in August. 
 

Congratulations is also afforded to every student and class who 
attended the PFA Motherôs Day stall last Thursday. Our large 
group of willing and hardworking PFA members commented on 
the manners and order exhibited by the students in buying 
Motherôs Day gifts.  This year the PFA sourced items from 3 
different companies resulting in a broad range of quality and 
reasonably priced gifts. A profit of over $2,000 was raised by the 
PFA in the Motherôs day stall. We thank the members of the PFA 
who so willingly give their time and effort for the good of the 
school and our students.  
 

Although many families have visited the lost property drawers in 
the main building foyer, there are still many un-named items 
remaining. Labelled items are returned to students in their 
classrooms and I remind all families to clearly and permanently 
label all articles of childrenôs uniform, including headbands and 
shoes.  
Please access lost property if you are looking for an item of 
missing unlabelled clothing.  
 

We also remind our community about not bringing dogs on to 
the school property even if on a lead, not smoking within 4 
metres of any of the school entrances and adhering to council 
and traffic laws when driving and parking around the school 
perimeter. Once again, thank you to the vast majority of people 
who model responsible and considerate behaviour to their 
children. 

 
 
 

 

~ Learning Together 
 

 

FORWARD PLANNING  
 

Monday 21st & Tuesday 22nd May 

¶ Teeth on Wheels visit 
Thursday 24th May 

¶ Education Week Open Afternoon ~ 2.10pm ï 
3.10pm 

Tuesday 29th May 

¶ Foundation ~ Walk to Post Box 
Tuesday 29th May ~ Wednesday 4th June 

¶ Book Fair ~ Library 3.15pm ï 4.15pm 
Monday 11th June 

¶ Public Holiday ~ Queens Birthday 

¶ Year 5/6 ~ IMAX Excursion ï Money Due 
Monday 18th June 

¶ Year 5/6 ~ IMAX & Melbourne Museum 
Monday 25th June 

¶ Curriculum Day ~ No Students at School 
Friday 29th June 

¶ Last Day Term 2 ~ 2.10pm Dismissal 
Monday 16th July 

¶ First Day Term 3 ~ 8.50am Start 

 

 

STUDENT OF THE WEEK 

AWARDS 
 

 

Student of the week awards are made each 
week and announced in the newsletter on a 
Thursday. The awards are presented to the 

students at assembly on Friday at 2.30pm in 

the Gym.  Parents are most welcome to attend. 
 

3/4 Ryan ~ Chloe Graham 
3/4 Ryan ~ Austin Boese 

3/4 Eudey ~ Aarian Lobana 
3/4 Eudey ~ Teisha Kelly 
3/4 DôElia ~ Ashley Hoskin 
3/4 DôElia ~ Kaiden Joyce 
3/4 DôElia ~ Moroni Ikenasio 
3/4 Wilkinson ~ Meir Hundal 

3/4 Wilkinson ~ Brenden Braxton 
5/6 Krystyna ~ Georgia Tila 

5/6 Krystyna ~ Kaydence Mackay 
5/6 McGettigan ~ Edward Abala 
5/6 McGettigan ~ Asunta Riak 

5/6 Otto ~ James Joseph 
5/6 Otto ~ Tiana Pete 

5/6 Sharon ~ Chloe Cernjavic 
5/6 Sharon ~ Joshua Angiolella 
5/6 Stephanie ~ Jamal Henwood 

5/6 Stephanie ~ Taleisha Muir 
5/6 Price ~ Kurt Galea 

5/6 Price ~ Alexia Anfuso 

 

 



 

FOUNDATION 

ENROLMENTS  

2019 ARE NOW OPEN 

 

Parents who live within our schoolôs 
designated neighbourhood area are 
invited to enrol their children for 
Foundation 2019 at the office.  To be 

eligible to enrol for Foundation in 2019 your child must turn 5 
years of age by 30th April 2019. You must provide proof of your 
childôs age by presenting a birth certificate.  For students who 
were born overseas you must present their passport and visa 
details.  Immunisation certificates are also required and may be 
posted to you on request by calling 1800 653 809. As the 
immunisation and birth certificates may take a little time to 
arrive, we suggest you get organised early and phone for your 
certificate now. 
 

Please contact the school office on 9743 0633 if you would like 
to arrange a tour of our school. 

 

 

REMINDER  

YEAR 6-7 APPLIATION FORMS  
 

A reminder to all parents/guardians of Year 6 students that the 

Year 6-7 Application forms are NOW OVERDUE.  Please 

ensure that these are handed in as a matter of urgency as we 
have a timeline to forward them on to your selected secondary 
schools.  If you do not have the form or have any questions 
please contact the school office. 

 

 

CELEBRATION OF LEARNING  
 

Students in 1/2 Havers & Ransome have spent 3 weeks 
investigating addition & subtraction. It's been great seeing all 
students engaged in activities. All students have adapted a 
range of strategies such as, counting back, counting on and 
building to ten, and have had great success. 

 

 

WEDNESDAY’S MULTICULTURAL 

PLAYGROUP AT KP S 
 

Children 0-5 years are offered the opportunity to join Playgroup 
with VICSEG.   

 

PLAYGROUP AT KPS ~ FRIDAY’S 9-11AM 
 

Children from 0-5yrs. Come along and meet new people while 
your child learns through play experiences. 
 

New members welcome however, you must phone to register.  
For further information on any of our playgroups, please 
contact Kathleen McInnes on 9743 0633. 

 

Friday 25th May ~ 
Alphabet & Numbers 

E, F & 5 

 

 

PFA NEWS 
 

If you would like to assist the PFA in any way 
please leave your details at the office or contact 
Elizabeth Bajada on 0404 525 975 or 

lizbajada@hotmail.com. 
 

The PFA is a great way to be involved in your school 
community as well as make some new friends.   

OSHCLUB NEWS 
 

OSHClub Kurunjang BSC: 6:50am-8:50am & ASC: 3:10pm-
6:30pm each day during the school term.  We are operating in 
Room MB(E)3, the room next to the playroom.  
 

Our program provides a healthy breakfast and afternoon tea 
each day. Permanent and occasional vacancies are available 
for Before School & After School Care. 
 

Please feel free to come in and see our program and the fun 
activities our staff provide! 
 

Program Phone: 0400 028 149  
Coordinator:  Brittany 
Assistant: Danielle 

 

All families must be enrolled to attend the program. Please 
create an account online at www.oshclub.com.au.  All bookings 
and cancellations can also be managed via your online account. 
For on the day bookings please contact the Coordinator direct 
at the program. 
 
 

CANTEEN  
 

Cheese Toastie 
   Flavoured Milk 

      Donut 
 

             $5.00 

 

OVERDUE LIBRARY BOOKS  
 

We currently have a large number of overdue 
library books.  Could I asked all Parents and 
Carers to help their children look at home for 
books that belong to our school and return them 

to the library ASAP. 
 

Thankyou 
Lynne Notman ~ Library Technician 
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Wilson Pee Wee Tennis (4 ï 7 years) 
MLC Hot Shots (5 ï 12 years) 

Junior & Adult Coaching 
(Group & Private Lessons available) 

Squad Training for Elite Juniors 
Mums in Tennis Program 

Professional Racquet Restringing 
Ask us about NEW Cardio Tennis! 

Phone: Steve Kelly 0409 173 273 
 

 

 

 
 


